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REV. GAYE SANTORO, PASTOR 

"O Lord, you have searched me and known me.  You know when I sit down and when I rise up;   
you discern my thoughts from far away.  You search out my path and my lying down,   

and are acquainted with all my ways."  - Psalm 139  
 
Dear Friends, 
 
Have you ever felt hurt by someone you care about? Recently someone I respected and cared about did something pretty 
hurtful. In the aftermath I searched for reconciliation and resolution to no avail. It was a bewildering and painful time. 
 

What helped was remembering a teaching I'd once read from Buddhist leader Thich Nhat Hanh.  He was talking about 
forgiving those who hurt us and using the example of a father and a wounded son. He asked the "sons," who could be any 
of us, to remember who he was as a five-year-old, and to give them compassion. That's hard enough, but then came the 
tougher part. 
 

This time he asked the "sons" to try to imagine their "fathers," the people who had hurt them (who, again, could be any of 
us), as five- year-olds as well. He asked the "sons" to see that five-year-old, and imagine the ways they have been hurt, and 
how it has shaped them. He then asked them to have compassion for that five-year-old who would grow to hurt them. 
 

Jesus Christ told us to "let the little children come on to me." When someone hurts me, I try to think of them as a child. I 
think of the ways that they were hurt, of the fears they still carry because of it, and of the pain they still might live in daily. 
When I'm able to do that, I'm able to find compassion, even when I am hurting myself. I picture myself kneeling down, 
asking that five-year-old if they want a hug, and showing them the compassion they never received. 
 

Many, if not all, of us carry scared, hurt children inside. As adults it's our job to do the work of healing that is necessary so 
that we do not then pass those hurts on to others. Sometimes, though, it's also our job to find ways to welcome the 
wounded child in others, and to find it in us to give that wounded part of them our compassion. 
 

It's lifelong work, and every time I'm asked to do it, it's painful. I remember the words of the Psalm, though, and the God 
who knows every part of my history, and every part of theirs as well. Both I and those who hurt me, both I and those whom I 
have hurt, are equally known beloved by God. There will come a day when we meet again in God's kingdom, and we will 
know perfect reconciliation. For now, I just try to get ready for that time, and to practice messy and imperfect compassion 
here on earth. 
 
Blessings, 

Pastor Gaye 

 
 

To my Emanuel Church Family, 
 
Thank you so much for all the well wishes on 
Graduation Sunday! It has been incredible to be 
a part of this church with you all, and I look  
forward to making more memories in the future.  
 
God bless, 
Nicholas 

 

 

Josie, Ava, Nicholas, Alexandra 
 

CONGRATS, GRADS! 



Alyssa Carnes 
Claudia Casey  
Lee Dean 
Mary Jo Kun 
Rose Little 
Meg Richmond 
Rachelle Sayre 
Anita Warren 

Family of Barb Beach 
Alan 
Anita Frase 
Holly Barkdoll 
Chad 
Jerry Christian 
Chris 
Cookie 
Nikki Considine 
Eileen 
Tom Gerstenlauer 

Ginger 
Glenn 
Sonya Griffin 
Chris Herston 
John 
Kim 
Mark 
Vicki Martin 
Robert Moore 
Gail Multop 
Nicky 

Debra Pradelski 
Rick 
Chuck Saunders 
Sharon 
Lori Shaw 
Tim & family 
Vickie 
Viola 
Wendy 
 

COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP FORMS are 

now available in the church office on the  

secretaryôs desk near the copy machine 

or on our website  

emanuelhighchurch.org under  

ñnews & resources.ò Due date to the  

office is July 31st.  For any questions, 

please see Helen Tritt. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL & FISHING EVENT! 
              July 20 - 21: 9am - noon          July 21: noon - 2pm 
 

If you have a fishing pole we can  

borrow for our event July 21, please let 

Helen know. Please label with your 

name so we can get it back to you. 

Thanks! 

 

Join us for Casual Sunday  
service and picnic following 
worship. Games & activities 
for kids of all ages. Please sign 
up in narthex with number  
attending and dish youôd like 

to share.  

SUMMER MUSIC ï Weôre looking 

for volunteers (part of Emanuel or 

not) to perform special music any 

Sunday this summer. Please sign-up 

in narthex by elevator. 



Consistory Minutes - May 15,  2018 

Present: Brad Kurtz, Val Cordray, Andrea Sammons, Helen Tritt, Harriet Neiser, Pastor Gaye Santoro, Holly Poetter, 

Ernie Lyons, Lynda Rutherford, Cheri Nemes, Forrest Swain, Nick Kindel 
 

Absent: Glenn Lynn 
 

Secretary's report: Read and approved.  
  

Treasurer's report:   Read and approved. 

¶ Nancy Lyons requested $100.00-$125.00 for funeral dinner supplies and a 4 foot table. Money from Lana 

Baker's memorial fund to purchase items. 

¶ Andrea discussed a third party audit of the books to be aligned with the church's by-laws. Andrea and Brad 

met with a CPA Thad Kee and discussed the audit. Kee will do a third party audit of the cash accounts for 

$900.00.  
 

Pastor's Report: 

¶ Confirmation: retreat - 8 confirmands and 5 adults spent the night at Camp Buckeye; rehearsal, dinner, service 

5/20- the Confirmands will be participating in the service. Social to follow. 

¶ Funeral May 12 for Lana Baker. The bench on the porch was donated by Lana Baker's Memorial Fund. 

¶ Pastor Gaye at Festival of the Homiletics May 21-25 in Washington DC.  
   

Old Business: 

¶ Nick Kindel and Adam Danko will co-chair the safety and security committee which is an ad hoc committee. 

Property will serve on the committee as well as Julie Huckriede (nurse).  

¶ Art Fest table - Val is collecting items for sale. There was a discussion as to whether we should make baskets 

of items and sell tickets for basket raffles. Decision next month. This year, the church's table will be priced 

items. 

¶ Discussion about our last Swiss steak supper and whether the profits were worth continuing. The church is 

looking at other ideas for suppers- soup and salad supper was an idea. Looking to trying one next March.  
 

New Business: 

¶ Office will be  closed - July 4
th
 

¶ Pastor Gaye has vacation June 14-17, and May has vacation June 12-14. A church member will cover the 

office on June 14. 

¶ Discussed questions from Consistory member 

 

Standing Committees: 

Pastoral relations: did not meet 
 

Mission: 

¶ The Kids helping Kids will have a fundraiser at the Arts fest. They are having a make-it, take-it shoe garden. 

¶ Bible School mission project will be collecting school supplies/money to fill backpacks for Chippewa students 

in conjunction with the Doylestown Lion's club. 

¶ July change for change- Habitat for Humanity. There is a habitat house being built on Summit Street in 

Doylestown. 

¶ There was a meeting after church on May 6
th
 to gauge our church's interest in becoming involved in passing 

out food on the last Saturday of each month through Doylestown Food Pantry. 
 

Christian Education: 

¶ Children's Summer Sunday School will be combined into one class. 

¶ Vacation Bible School -July 20-21 

¶ Church Picnic- July 22 at the church with games for the children. 

¶ The Youth would like to have a lock in at the church this summer. 

¶ Plans are under way to have a fishing event this summer. 
 

Property: 

¶ Prices are being collected for the blacktop resurfacing. 

¶ Safety and Security committee being formed 

¶ The window company has started building the windows.  
 

Music: Brad reported that the Paul Poetter Memorial Fund has bought lights, stands and risers for the bell choir.  

The consistory has approved the donation of the old lights to Doylestown Methodist church.  
 

Elders: working on usher scheduling, going through Acolyte Training guide, discussed Confirmation  
 

Technology: The property committee will install 5 wired speakers downstairs in all the classrooms with volume  

control. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Helen Tritt, Secretary 

Mayôs Church budget summary will be in future newsletter  

due to absence of Treasurer at last Consistory meeting. 



                                       For if the willingness is there, the gift is acceptable according to what  
                                       one has, not according to what he does not have.  -2 Corinthians 8:12 

 
aŀƴȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎŜŜ ǘƛǘƘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜ ά/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘƻΦέ tŀǳƭΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ōŜƎƛƴǎ 
ǿƛǘƘ άƛŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜǊŜΦΦΦέ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ άǘƘƛǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜΦέ  

Mark 12:41-пп ǊŜƭŀǘŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛŘƻǿΩǎ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎΦ άWŜǎǳǎ ǎŀƛŘΣ ΨL ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘΣ ǘƘis 
ǇƻƻǊ ǿƛŘƻǿ Ƙŀǎ Ǉǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊȅ ǘƘŀƴ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦΩέ WŜǎǳǎΩ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǿƛŘƻǿΩǎ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ƘŜǊ ǇƻǾŜǊǘȅ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǎƛǊŜ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ǿƛŘƻǿ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜΣ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ Dƻd.  

Ananias, in Acts 5, had much more to give financially, but withheld part to keep for himself. 
He was not judged on his gift, but rather on the deceit in his heart. As Christians, we should 
model the willingness in our hearts to share what God has so generously given to us. Asking 
DƻŘ ŦƻǊ άŜȄǘǊŀέ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ōȅǇŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎΦ  

hǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ǊŀǘƘŜǊΣ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎŜƴǘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ 5ŀǾƛŘ ƛƴ tǎŀƭƳ рмΣ άIŀǾŜ ƳŜǊŎȅ ƻƴ ƳŜΣ h 
God, according to your unfailing love...Create in me a pure heart, O God, and renew a 
ǎǘŜŀŘŦŀǎǘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƳŜΦέ όtǎŀƭƳ рмΥмΣмлύ ! ǇǳǊŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŜŀŘŦŀǎǘ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
willingness to give, without the worry of how much. 

Stewardship 

Corner  

Missions -   July 15th is Change for 
Change for Habitat for Humanity. Wayne 
County Habitat is building a house on 
Summit St. in Doylestown. Habitat for 
Humanity is a Christian non-profit  
organization. They believe that a family 
should be homeowners and not renters. 
The family is required to have an  
income. The family is able to  
purchase the home interest-free that 
they have helped Habitat and volunteers 
to build. It is a great program that helps 
create homeowners out of low-income, 
but hard-working families. The house at 
present is having the roof put on. The 
volunteers will be at work the  
weekend of July 14th. Please contact 
local Habitat office 330.263.1713 if you 
would like to volunteer. Please give this 
collection prayerful thought.  
 

July 3 is soup kitchen. Please sign-up in 
narthex. 
 

Elders  & Consistory will not meet in 
July. 
 

Men's Fellowship Breakfast will be 
July 21 at Fa-Rayôs at 9am.  
 

AWE group - Stay tuned to bulletin to 
see if and where group will meet in July.  
 

August newsletter deadline is  
Tuesday morning, July 24.  

Interested in online giving? Forgot to write a check?  Going on vacation? 
 

Most online banking gives you the opportunity to send Emanuel a check 

via your bill payment option. You set up Emanuel as the ñbusinessò to 

make the ñpaymentò to. No account number is needed. Your bank will 

send Emanuel a paper check just like you would have written. Many 

banks also give the option to set up a recurring payment schedule for 

your convenience. You may also add a note or memo if you have  

specific funds earmarked or special offerings included.   

Emanuel is invited to be a part of this service opportunity coordinated by 
the UCC church in Hudson. Online registration information will be shared 
when available. A guest preacher and Sunday worship will be available to 

those who do not wish to participate. More info to follow. 


